Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
The Department of Health, Office of Medical Marijuana Use hereby gives notice: that on July 2, 2025, the Department of Health, Office of Medical Marijuana Use, issued an Order denying the “Emergency Petition for Variance or Waiver from Emergency Rule 64ER22-7, F.A.R.,” filed on March 10, 2025, by Trulieve, Inc. d/b/a Trulieve. The Notice of Variance or Waiver was published in was published in Vol. 51, No. 51, of the March 14, 2025, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance or waiver from Emergency Rule 64ER22-7, F.A.R., to utilize a mobile application. The Order filed on July 2, 2025 denied the Petition, finding that Petitioner failed to demonstrate that the purpose of the underlying statute will be (or has been) achieved by other means, and further, that Petitioner did not demonstrate that the regulatory framework created a substantial hardship or violated any principle of fairness.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Shena Grantham, Department of Health, Office of General Counsel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A-02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399 or by email at Shena.Grantham@flhealth.gov.
